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Location: 

Present Owner: 

Present Occupant: 

Present Use: 

Significance: 

Description: 

Historical Context: 

HAER No. ME-100-FJ 
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At the end of Stream Road. On Moscow Radar Site, Moscow vicinity, 
Somerset County, Maine. 
USGS Dimmick Mountain Quadrangle 
UTM Coordinates: 19 432271E 5002418N NAD-83 

United States Air Force 

Air Combat Command 

Vacant 

The Over-the-Horizon Backscatter radar network was an important 
physical and scientific product of the Cold War. From theories that had 
been conceived in the days of early long-distance radio transmissions, 
and building on over three decades of research into the subject, the 
network was a tremendous technological and military accomplishment. 
Although it was only starting operation as the Cold War was ending, the 
ability of a radar system to warn against low-flying aircraft at distances 
of up to 1,800 miles away was an amazing step forward in air defense. 

The east coast sounder antennas for sector one are located in Moscow, 
Maine. These two structures measure ionospheric conditions and are 
collocated with the transmitter arrays in each sector. 

The sounder antennas for transmitter sector one are identical steel towers 
148 feet in height. Each tower is triangular in plan and stayed by steel 
guy wires that radiate outwards in a circular plan from the steel structure. 

The OTH-B network was an early warning radar system designed to 
detect low-flying enemy aircraft. Conventional radar, using a rotating 
antenna and operating at microwave frequencies, emits signals in a 
straight line to a maximum distance of approximately 250 miles. The 
line-of-sight coverage, combined with topography, make it difficult to 
detect very low-flying aircraft. The OTH-B effectively uses the 
ionosphere as a mirror. When radio signals are reflected back to earth, it 
is possible to literally detect targets that are over the horizon. This 
allows for very long range and excellent coverage of low-flying aircraft. 
The OTH-B provided a range of up to 1,800 miles, many times that of 
conventional radar. This ability to detect enemy aircraft from afar 
provided the U.S. military with greater time to respond to potential 
threats. 
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Although the Air Force first proposed construction of an OTH-B network 
in 1966 and General Electric began developing a prototype in 1975, it 
was not until 1990, near the very end of the Cold War, that the systems 
were ready for Air Force test and evaluation. The Air Force accepted the 
ECRS in May and the WCRS in December. At the beginning of the year 
1991, plans were underway to turn the system over to TAC in October. 
On April 18, however, Air Force officials directed that the ECRS and 
WCRS be placed in caretaker status with 12-month recall ability. With 
the Soviet Union disbanding in 1991, the threat of a Soviet bomber 
attack no longer seemed imminent. Consequently, the Air Force had no 
immediate use for the OTH-B radar system. During the mid-1990s, the 
NOAA used data from the OTH-B and the Navy's Relocatable Over-the
Horizon Radar to measure ocean-surface winds and currents. Beginning 
in 1994, the OTH-B was also used to transmit data to drug enforcement 
agencies. On June 13, 2002, however, the North American Air Defense 
Command stated that there was no operational requirement for the 
AN/FPS-118 OTH-B radar network. 

For additional information, please see the Written Historical Data for the 
Over-the-Horizon Backscatter Network historic context. 

The information presented here is derived from archival research 
conducted at Hanscom Air Force Base and Maxwell Air Force Base in 
2006, and gathered from electronic copies of original drawings and 
original photographs. 

Historic American Engineering Record Level II documentation, 
including large format photographs, was accomplished during 2005-
2007. Air Combat Command initiated the effort in 2005, in anticipation 
of future actions that would impact the various facilities in the OTH-B 
network. 

A team of individuals collaborated on the Over-the-Horizon Backscatter 
Network HAER. The primary researcher and author of the HAER 
narrative document and architectural data forms is Scott D. Murdock of 
Geo-Marine, Inc. Also at Geo-Marine, Inc., Dr. Marsha Prior and Mr. 
Julian Adams provided management oversight, and Mr. Mikel Travisano 
provided additional research and prepared architectural descriptions. 
Charles Freiberg, of John Milner Associates, provided photographic 
documentation of the East Coast Radar System. 
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